Aldworth Parish Council.

Annual Parish Assembly. !2th May 2005
The Annual Parish Assembly was held at 8pm on Thursday night in the village hall.

It was attended by all the members of the Parish Council, the clerk and 13 parishioners.

The subject under discussion was the Village Hall Extension.

There was a lively discussion on the proposed plans that have been submitted for comment. It was emphasised that these are no way a ‘Fait accomplit’ but merely a suggestion point for comment. Several letters have been received by the PC and there were numerous and varied comments written on the plans that have been pinned up in the village hall, for all interested parties to have their say.
The main point made by many people was that the extension would provide much needed storage for the many groups who regularly use the hall but little extra floor space for village functions. This need for extra space predominated the discussions.

The need for proper access to the field was also seen as a priority by those present.

The compulsory addition of disabled toilets and wider doors being a pointless exercise if the field is inaccessible to those using wheelchairs and the need for safer off-road parking for all hall users was also considered a priority.

The builder who should have started the work on disabled access has been held up and is unable, as yet , to give a starting date so, our Awards for All grant having expired, we must return the funds and reapply at a later date, once we know when work can begin.

It was suggested that we look into the possibility of hiring a disabled Portaloo for the time being, so that instead of having to modify the existing toilets they could be relocated in the new part of the extension. This would enable the existing toilet/changing room area to become incorporated into the hall space, thereby increasing the area as well as giving a panoramic view of the cricket pitch.
Mark, who had been invited to the meeting by Tim Chapman, is a designer of renewable energy systems put forward ideas on how the new building could be made eco friendly and attract more grant money. It was agreed that this was well worth exploring and Chris Owens has agreed to look at the plans again in the light of all the views he had heard expressed that evening.
The Assemby disbanded at approximately 9.30pm.

The Parish Council are grateful to Chris Owens for all his time and effort and would like to thank all those Parishioners who took the time to attend.

